
SPEEDWATCH REPORT 

Parish Council February 2019 

 

During January we ran 16 sessions, totalling 12.5 hours, that recorded 63 speeding 

vehicles from 2814 vehicles that passed during the sessions, that equates to 2.6% of 

passing vehicles that were speeding during the sessions, the fastest speed recorded was 

47mph. 

A further 4 sessions were cancelled due to operator unavailability and a change of 

holiday arrangements by one operator. 

Three of the recorded vehicles were shown to have no tax and/or MOT. 

The average accuracy for the month was 98.6%, this was because one vehicle returned 

as a colour error, probably a company vehicle that has been resprayed in company 

colours and the colour change not notified to DVLA, so the colour we entered did not 

match the listed colour. 

Between 14th and 27th January the National Police Chief’s Council (NPCC) held a 

Speed Campaign, we were not asked to do anything specific during the two weeks apart 

from running as many sessions as possible. 

Note; NPCC was formerly known as the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) 

If we do not need to cancel any sessions we will complete 17 sessions this month and a 

potential 20 in March. 

 

Colin Boylett 

 


